
 
 

NOTICE OF STUDY COMPLETION – CLASS ENVIRONMENTAL ASSESSMENT 
FOR THE BANK STABILIZATION OF THE MADAWASKA RIVER AT  

RIVER BEND DRIVE 
 

The Township of Brudenell, Lyndoch and Raglan is undertaking a Municipal Class Environmental 
Assessment for the proposed bank stabilization of the Madawaska River at River Bend Drive from the 
intersection with County Road 515 easterly for ±450m.  The project has become a priority for the 
Township due to the condition, lack of proper drainage and gradation of the roadway. The Township owns 
the property that will receive the stabilization treatment.  The stabilization is to occur at Lot 23, 
Concession 18, of the geographic Township of Brudenell, Lyndoch and Raglan. 
 
The above noted project is being planned under Schedule B of the Municipal Class Environmental 
Assessment. Subject to comments received as a result of this Notice, and the receipt of necessary 
approvals, the Township of Brudenell, Lyndoch and Raglan intends to proceed with the construction of 
this project. 
 
If you are interested in receiving further information on this project, please contact the following 
individuals. 
 
ENGINEER     OWNER 
Jason Ward, Project Manager  or Michelle Mantifel, Clerk Treasurer 
Perspective Engineering    Township of BLR 
Box 6, Wilberforce, ON, K0L 3C0   Box 40, Palmer Rapids, ON, K0J 2EO 
Telephone: (705) 935-1844   Telephone: (613) 758-2061 
jward@perspective.engineering    mmantifel@blrtownship.ca 
 
Interested persons should provide written comment to the township on the proposal within 30 calendar 
days from the date of this Notice. Comments should be directed to the Clerk Treasurer at the Township 
office. 
 
If concerns arise regarding this project, which cannot be resolved in discussion with the township, a 
person or party may request that the Minister of the Environment, Conservation and Parks to order a 
change in the project status and require a higher level of assessment under an individual Environmental 
Assessment process (referred to as a Part II order). Reasons must be provided for the request. Requests 
must be received by the Minister within 30 calendar days of this Notice. 
 
Minister of Environment, Conservation   Minister of the Environment, Conservation 
and Parks     and Parks 
77 Wellesley Street West   Environmental Approvals Branch   
11th Floor, Ferguson Block    135 St. Clair Avenue West, 1st Floor 
Toronto, ON M7A 2T5     Toronto, ON M4V 1P5 
 
A copy of this request must also be sent to the Clerk Treasurer and the Project Manager listed above.  If 
there is no request received by September 28th, 2019, the project will proceed to construction as 
presented in the planning documentation. 
This Notice issued August 28th, 2019 
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